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Upcoming Events  
 DATE TIME EVENT 

March Frid 17th  Ride to School Day 

 Sat 18th 4.30pm ς 
7.30pm 
7.45pm 

KPS Cinema under the Stars at KPS stalls and 
activities. 
Movie begins 

 Mon 20th 3.45pm ς 
4.45pm 

Year 7 Catch Up 

 Tues 21st 9am ς 11am Grubbies Adult Gardening session 

 Wed 22nd 8.45 ς 9.45am 
3.15 ς 3.45pm 
11am 

2nd Hand Uniform Stall 
 
Muffin Morning Tea Fundraiser 

 Thurs 23rd 4pm Close of School Council Ballot 

 Frid 24th 9 ς 1pm 
6 ς 7.30pm 

District Cross Country 
KPS Harmony Picnic  

 Mon 27th 6 ς 7pm 
7 ς 8pm 

AGM 
School Council Meeting 

 Tues 28th 9am School Photo Day 

 Wed 29th  7pm Mt Alexander College Year 7 Information 
session, KPS Hall  

 Frid 31st 2pm 
2.30pm 

Assembly 
End of Term 1 

 

$ÉÄ ÙÏÕ ËÎÏ×ȩ  

Ride to School Day this Friday 17th March. We encourage our students to be active, so hop on your bikes, 

scooters or walk to school and be part of the fun. Remember if you are riding to school you need to wear 

your helmet and stay safe.   

Our school photo day is on Tuesday 28th March.  A photo order envelope will be sent home with your 

child today. As orders can now be placed online, each envelope is personalised with the student name and 

unique ordering code.  If you lose your envelope the opportunity to order online will be lost. You will need 

to place your order by handing in the envelope by photo day.  If you wish to order a family photo please ask 

for a family photo envelope from the office. 

 

 

http://www.kensingtonps.vic.edu.au/
mailto:Kensington.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
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.ÉÇÅÌȭÓ .ÁÔÔÅÒ 

Welcome to another edition ƻŦ bƛƎŜƭΩǎ bŀǘǘŜǊΣ  

I hope you all had a lovely long weekend and found some time to relax with family and friends. This week is an 

exciting week for KPS, with 10 members of staff attending a two day Professional Learning Communities conference. 

This represents a significant investment for the school and will be sure to result in some fantastic new insights 

around the work we are focussing on here at school. I will include a summary of the sessions in the next newsletter.  

2017 SCHOOL COUNCIL ELECTION.  

Ballot papers, statements from candidates and envelopes were sent home today to each eligible voter. Please be 

sure to read the instructions with care to ensure your vote is valid and counted.  

SCHOOL COUNCIL SUBCOMMITTEES.  

Whilst on the topic of School Council, below is an invitation to our families to join one of the School Council 

Subcommittees for 2017. These groups are advisory groups that make recommendations to School Council. 

Subcommittees meet 8 times per year, the week prior to School Council meeting.  If you plan on attending, please let 

Esther in the office know so we can ensure there is adequate space available and copies of materials needed for the 

meeting.  

Policy Sub-Committee 18th April 5pm-6pm - Staff room 

Finance Sub-Committee 18th April 6pm-7pm - Staff room 

Facilities Sub-Committee 19th May 5pm-6pm ς Staffroom 

Fundraising Sub-Committee 19th May 5pm-6pm ς Meeting Room 1 

OSHC Sub-Committee 19th May 6-6:30pm ς Meeting Room 1 

HARMONY PICNIC - /9[9.w!¢9 !¦{¢w![L!Ω{ 5L±9w{L¢¸ 
¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǘƘŜƳŜ ƛǎ ά9ǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ .ŜƭƻƴƎǎέΦ L ŀƳ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜƛƴƎ Ƴŀƴȅ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ƻƴ CǊƛŘŀȅ нпth March 
from 6:00 - 7:30pm. This is a casual event for families to picnic on the school oval.  

 
SCHOOL PIANO 
CƻǊ ǘƘƻǎŜ ƻŦ ȅƻǳ ǿƘƻ ŀǊŜ ǿƻƴŘŜǊƛƴƎ ǿƘŀǘ ƘŀǇǇŜƴŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŦǊŜŜ Ǉƛŀƴƻ ƭƛǎǘŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ Yt{ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊ ŀ ŦŜǿ ǿŜŜƪǎ ŀƎƻΧ 

it has made its way to a brand new home with Tasimba of 1/2R. It was a hard fought victory resulting in no fewer 

than two broken trolleys. The Bunnings trolleys simply couldn't cope under the weight of solid German Piano 

Engineering. 3rd trolley lucky! The family wishes to pass on a heartfelt thanks to Uncle Julian and Cousin Tom who 

helped wheel it down Kensington road and Derby Street during rush hour! A number of Kensington locals also 

stopped to offer their assistance. ά²Ŝ ƭƻǾŜ ƛǘΗϦ ǎŀȅǎ ƛǘ ŀƭƭΗ  
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Tasimba and brother Tendai prepare to master Chopin's etude in 3rds. 

 
PROFESSIONAL LEARNING ς PLC CONFERENCE 
On Thursday and Friday this week, 10 ǎǘŀŦŦ ŦǊƻƳ Yt{ ŀǊŜ ŀǘǘŜƴŘƛƴƎ ŀ ŎƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ Ψt[/ ǘƻ w¢LΩΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ǎǘŀƴŘǎ ŦƻǊ 
Professional Learning Communities - Response to Intervention. The 10 staff includes our Year Level Facilitators, Julie 
and myself. The conference is all about developing a highlȅ ŜŦŦŜŎǘƛǾŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŎǳƭǘǳǊŜ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǎ ŦƻŎǳǎŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ΨǊƛƎƘǘ 
ǿƻǊƪΩΦ ¢ƘŜ ŎƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ ǿƛƭƭ ŦƻŎǳǎ ƻƴ ŦƻǳǊ ŎǊƛǘƛŎŀƭ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴǎ ǘƘŀǘ ƎǳƛŘŜ ŀ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎŦǳƭ tǊƻŦŜǎǎƛƻƴŀƭ [ŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΦ 
 
Question 1: What is it we expect our students to learn? 

¶ What knowledge, skills and dispositions will each student acquire as a result of each course, year level and 

unit of instruction? 

Question 2: How will we know when they have learned it? 

¶ !ǊŜ ǿŜ ƳƻƴƛǘƻǊƛƴƎ ŜŀŎƘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΩǎ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ƻƴ ŀ ǘƛƳŜƭȅ ōŀǎƛǎ ŀƴŘ ŀǊŜ ǿŜ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǊƛƎƘǘ ŘŜŎƛǎions about 

their next learning experiences? 

Question 3: How will we respond when some students do not learn? 

¶ What systematic processes are in place to provide additional time and support for students who are 

experiencing learning difficulties? 

Question 4: How will we respond when some students already know it? 

¶ What systematic processes are in place to provide additional time and support for students who already 

know the learning work planned for the class? 

 
I look forward to sharing our learning with you in the next newsletter.  
 
 
OPEN AFTERNOON AND PARENT INFORMATION SESSIONS ς FEEDBACK REQUEST 
Thanks for your feedback ς which was overwhelmingly positive. There were of course areas for consideration and 
planning that we have taken note of and will use when we are planning for 2018. I really appreciate that people took 
the time to share their thoughts with us and did so in such a constructive manner.    
 
STUDENT REPORTS 
A discussion took place this week with Uli, our LOTE / STEM teacher regarding student reports. We have decided that 
for this year, Uli will not be providing the same style of report as the other specialist areas. Given that this is the first 
year of the program in its current format, it is unrealistic to think that accurate data will be available for 500 
children. More information about this will be sent home closer to Mid Year reports being sent home.     

BUILDING WORKS AND MAINTENANCE  
The concrete work in front of the new building is now complete (just in time for the movie truck to get through!). 
The next step is for new fencing to be installed. Once the contractors are finished with their works, we then have our 
own trades who need to install interactive white boards and projectors into the rooms.   
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The roofing report is now complete and has been submitted to DET for consideration of the required works. As soon 
as I know more about what work is going to be completed and when, I will advise the community.  
 
Looking forward to seeing you at the front gate. 
 
Nigel Holloway  

Principal  

 

,ÅÁÒÎÉÎÇ 3ÎÁÐÓÈÏÔÓ 

Foundation Learning Snapshot 
 
During Inquiry students have continued to cover the school values, looking at being responsible and being 
friendly. Foundation students have also learned about effort and how putting in your best effort links to 
feeling proud of yourself. 
During Numeracy students have become number experts, recognising numbers in many different forms. 
For example, the number 10 appears on the clock, on money and can be broken down into different parts; 
5 and 5, 4 and 6 etc. Students have explored the numeracy equipment in the rooms to show they can 
represent the number in different ways. 
During Reading students have focused on rhyming words, initially identifying two words that rhyme and 
then building on creating other words that rhyme, including made up words, cat, hat, yat etc. Foundation 
ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƭǎƻ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜŘ ǘƻ ǇǊŀŎǘƛǎŜ ǘƘŜ ŘŜŎƻŘƛƴƎ ǎǘǊŀǘŜƎƛŜǎ ƻŦ άtƻƛƴǘȅ tƻǊŎǳǇƛƴŜέ ŀƴŘ άCƛǎƘȅ [ƛǇǎέΦ 
(Pointing under words as they read and identifying the first sound in the word.) 
During Writing students have continued to learn the formation of letters working on letters that begin with 
a clockwise pattern such as m and n. Students have also begun simple recounts about their weekend 
activities focusing on having a go at writing. 
 
Year 1/2B (Rachel, Luba, Liz, Lucy) Learning Snapshot 
 
During Inquiry students have continued to use the strategies of a great learner to solve the problem of 
dropping a water balloon off the balcony without it bursting.  
During Numeracy students looked at how to find the rule of a pattern. They also began working on Place 
Value and how to tell the time to the hour, half and quarter hour.  
During Reading students have used pictures and illustrations clues in texts such as Eye to Eye by Graeme 
Base and Food under the microscope on telegraph.co.uk to help further understand what they read.  
During Writing students have continued work on recount writing, focussing on using time connective 
words (before, after, then) and brainstorming lists of topics they can independently write about.   
 
Year 1/2A (Andrew, Hannah, Rhyl) Learning Snapshot 
 
During Inquiry students have re-visited the balloon drop challenge by beginning to design a vessel to solve 
the problem of the water balloons popping on impact. Good learners use strategies through planning such 
as design to problem solve.  
During Numeracy students have continued to develop understandings of number patterns such as skip 
counting, for example finding the missing number in a sequence. They have also continued to investigate 
how to gather and present data and interpret graphs. 
During Reading students have been identifying keywords in books that they are reading, which add detail 
to help them to understand author's purpose.  
During Writing students have expanded their understanding of the structure of a recount. They have 
started to experiment with paragraphs and adding detail to their writing. 
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Year 3 Learning Snapshot 
 
During Inquiry students looked at the different parts of the brain and made a brain cap.    
During Numeracy students looked at place value (Thousands, Hundreds, Tens and Ones) eg 3614 = 3000 + 
600 + 10 + 4 and 3D objects including identifying faces, edges and vertices. We started to look at 
multiplication facts. 
5ǳǊƛƴƎ wŜŀŘƛƴƎ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜŘ ǘƻ ƛƴǾŜǎǘƛƎŀǘŜ ǘƘŜ ŀǳǘƘƻǊΩǎ ǇǳǊǇƻǎŜΣ tŜǊǎǳŀŘŜΣ LƴŦƻǊƳŀtion and 
Entertain. 
During Writing students continued to work on writing persuasive texts. 
 
Year 4 Learning Snapshot 
 
During Inquiry students have continued to investigate the functions of the brain by taking notes from 
different sources, and discussed how this affects them as a learner.  
During Numeracy students have continued to work on weight, as part of their Measurement learning. They 
have been comparing different objects and measuring their weight using scales. Students are progressing 
in their ability to recall multiplication facts through regular practice.  
During Reading students have been practising the skill of visualisation. Students have been reading 
descriptive passages of a text and attempted to draw the image that appears in their mind.  
5ǳǊƛƴƎ ²ǊƛǘƛƴƎ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƘŀǾŜ ƛƴǾŜǎǘƛƎŀǘŜŘ ǇƭǳǊŀƭ ŜƴŘƛƴƎǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ΨŎƪΩ ǎƻǳƴŘ ƛƴ ǎǇŜƭƭƛƴƎΣ ŀƴŘ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ 
planning narratives ōŀǎŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ²ǊƛǘŜǊΩǎ bƻǘŜōƻƻƪ ōǊŀƛƴǎǘƻǊƳǎΦ  
 
Year 5 Learning Snapshot 
 
5ǳǊƛƴƎ LƴǉǳƛǊȅ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƻǿƴ ƛƴǉǳƛǊƛŜǎ ƛƴǘƻ ά²Ƙŀǘ ƳŀƪŜǎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ƭŜŀǊƴŜǊΚέ ¢ƘŜȅ 
have been demonstrating their research skills by taking notes and summarising what they learn.  
During Numeracy students have strengthened their understanding of Place Value by reading and modelling 
numbers. They have continued to challenge themselves by using Khan Academy to explore ways to achieve 
their personal Maths Goals.  
During Reading students have used a range of strategies to infer meaning from multimodal texts. They 
have read a range of persuasive essays to identify the text structure, persuasive techniques and devices.   
During Writing students have applied their understanding of persuasive strategies to create effective 
advertisements, convincing campaigns and are preparing for a formal debate.  
 
Year 6 Learning Snapshot 
 

Year 6 Snapshots will be sent our separately to parents in the student diaries. 
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!ÒÔ ÎÅ×Ó 

²ƘŀǘΩǎ ōŜŜƴ ƎƻƛƴƎ ƻƴ in the HOF art room so far this term? 

 There has been lots of collaboration, creativity and problem solving. 

Foundation students recently worked in pairs on a collage where they practice their cutting and gluing skills. We 
ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ŎŜƴǘǊƛƴƎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ Ψ¸ŜŀǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ wƻƻǎǘŜǊΩ ŀƴŘ ƳŀŘŜ ŀ ǎǘǳŘȅ ƻŦ tŀōƭƻ tƛŎŀǎǎƻΨǎ Ψ[ŀ /ƻǉΩ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ ŀǎ ƻōǎŜǊǾŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ 
drawing of the school chickens.        

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 3-4 Students have collaboratively planned and design an organic, abstract 3D sculpture using cane and tissue 
paper. They are developing teamwork skills of negotiation, respectful listening, including others and doing a fair 
share of the workload. They have extended and transformed their own ideas and built on the thoughts of others.  
They have been working on the personal qualities of patience, persistence and sustained effort. 

 

Grade 5-6 students have reviewed some of the arts elements and design principles in particular: emphasis, balance, 
movement and contrast during the quick draw phase of the lesson. They have made a study of the Indigenous arts of 
Tjanpi Desert Weavers. Following this investigation, students have be exploring, selecting, applying and manipulating 
basketry and wrapping techniques, technologies and processes to create a 3D textile artwork. Some students are 
ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ŎƻƭƭŀōƻǊŀǘƛǾŜƭȅΣ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘƛƴƎ ŜŀŎƘ ƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ ŀǊǘ ƳŀƪƛƴƎΦ ¢ƘŜȅ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǇǊƻōƭŜƳ ǎƻƭǾƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƛƴƎ 
persistence as this is a challenging project requiring dedication, commitment and effort. Students will be deciding 
about how to exhibit and curate their final work to enhance the experience for the viewer.  
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¢ƘŜ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭƛǎǘ ǘŜŀƳΩǎ ƻǾŜǊǾƛŜǿ ƻŦ ŎǳǊǊƛŎǳƭǳƳ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ ǘŜǊƳ ŀǊŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ ǳƴŘŜǊ άǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ άƻǊ 

follow this link to find out more about what your children are learning in our programs. 

Linda Weisser  

Visual Art. 

 

        http://www.kensingtonps.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/1487216339specialsist_overview_term_1_2017.pdf 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.kensingtonps.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/1487216339specialsist_overview_term_1_2017.pdf
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#ÏÏËÉÎÇ ÁÎÄ 'ÁÒÄÅÎÉÎÇ .Å×Ó 

1-2H reflection statements to 

 Ψ²Ƙŀǘ Řƻ ȅƻǳ ǘƘƛƴƪ ŀōƻǳǘ ŎƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ƎŀǊŘŜƴƛƴƎ ŀǘ Yt{ΚΩ  

8th March 2017 

 

 

Aleasha: We learn all about the environment when we are in the garden. Today I discovered how plantsΩ roots work 

and why we need to plant flowers to attract the bees to help them to pollinate.  

Yousef: In cooking and gardening I love all of the healthy food because it helps us to grow tall and strong. I like being 

in the garden because we get to help keep it amazing for everyone in the school.  

Jessica: It actually teaches you how to garden and cook! They are both things you need to do when you are older but 

can help you when you are our age.  

Omar I: When Kay shows me how to make something new I know it will be something I will know how to cook 

forever and ever. In the garden we learn all about how to plant different plants that we can then use in the kitchen.  

Jumanah: L ŘƻƴΩǘ ƪƴƻǿ ŀƴȅƻƴŜ ŀǘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǿƘƻ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ [h±9 L¢Φ L ƘŀŘ ōŜŜƴ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǘƘƛǎ ŀƭƭ ȅŜŀǊ ŀƴŘ ŀƳ 

already excited about when we get to do it next because Kay really lets us do all the work in the kitchen. She helps us 

and shows us how to do the tricky parts but then she 

lets us do it.  

Jack: I like doing cooking and gardening each year 

because each time I go I get better and better at doing 

it. Today I could tell that I have gotten a lot better than 

last year. 

Rory: The best bit is eating the food that you have 

worked together to eat. Sitting in the gathering space 

together is really nice and everyone tries different food 

ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ǿƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ǳǎǳŀƭƭȅ ŜŀǘΦ ¢ƻŘŀȅ ǿŜ ƳŀŘŜ ǇŀǎǎƛƻƴŦǊǳƛǘ ƛŎŜ-cream and it was amazing mixing everything 

together! Its like science and maths all together at once! I liked working as a team with Jack and Aburaheem because 
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we all got to take turns and co-operate in the kitchen. Oh and the carrot cake today was the best thing I have ever 

eaten.  

Lila: I like cooking and gardening because it is always so much fun. I really enjoy visiting the chickens and having a go 

ŀǘ ŦŜŜŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƳ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ L ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜƳ ŦƻǊ ŀ ǇŜǘ ōǳǘ ƛǘǎ ƭƛƪŜ L Řƻ ǿƘŜƴ L ƎŜǘ ǘƻ Ǝƻ ŀƴŘ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŜƳΦ ²Ŝ ƎŜǘ ǎƻ Ƴŀƴȅ 

yummy eggs to cook with from the chickens.  

Ivy: Today was really fun especially when we were cooking. Jessica and I got to do lots of cutting up together which 

was tricky but by the end we were really good at it. In the garden we get to see where the compost goes and how 

that makes the soil really good for the plants to grow nice and strong in.  

Clyde: It was so COOL today! I started at cooking with Kay. Varshid and I were mixing the dry ingredients together 

and doing lots of measuring. We had to work together as a team to mix it all together. We put all of our scraps in the 

compost to help the worms make the soil nice and rich. Then we got to plant some beans and I named mine Mr 

Rooty. I like learning about all the different insects and animals that live in Plantmaina like the worms and chickens. 

Did you know that ƻǳǊ ŜƎƎǎ ŀǊŜƴΩǘ ŦŜǊǘƛƭƛǎŜŘ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ǿŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ǊƻƻǎǘŜǊ ǎƻ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ Ŝŀǘ ǘƘŜƳ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ǘƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ 

not chicks in them.  

Varshid: Cooking and gardening is so great because it is important to learn about all these real skills that we will 

need. When you are in the garden you get to look at all the plants that are growing and learn about how the bees 

help to pollinate the plants. The compost helps the world to be a better place because it makes the soil really fresh 

which makes the plants grow strong so then we can use them to cook.  

Poppy: It helps us to learn about the environment which I really like because then I can do those things at my house! 

The best part about cooking is when you get to taste all the yummy things that you have made and we get to have a 

big feast together which is like a really fun thing to do as a grade.  

Ewan: In the kitchen I love learning how to make new things. Now I know how to make lots of different things and 

LΩƳ ƻƴƭȅ ƛƴ ƎǊŀŘŜ нΦ LƳŀƎƛƴŜ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ L ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ǿƘŜƴ LΩm in grade 6!  

Charlotte: Cooking with Kay is the best because you get to learn how to cook but also how to do it safely so that you 

know how to use all the different things in the kitchen. Today I worked as a team with the grade 2s to make scones 

but they were healthy scones with lots of grated zucchini in them! They tasted delicious! In the garden it was really 

challenging to plant the beans deep enough in the soil.          

Omar O: It is such a good time because we got to plant lots of 

different things in the garden and Hannah said we can go back and 

see them and water them more to help them grow. In the kitchen I 

liked taking it in turns to cut up the cheese.  

Azra: Cooking and gardening is important because you learn so 

many new things that are really fun but then you know how to do it 

forever. Today in the garden we were seeing where the compost 

from our grade goes and to help the soil and then we planted 

flowers to help attracted the bees pollinate the plants.  
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3ÐÏÒÔÓ .Å×Ó 

In Physical Education this week grade 12L & 3F had Shaun Higgins, Robbie Tarrant and Todd Goldstein from 

the North Melbourne Football Club play games with them and teach them new football skills. 

  

 

In Physical Education this week grade 5H, 4J, 3J & Foundation F were lucky enough to have 22 Seda 

.ŀǎƪŜǘōŀƭƭ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΩǎ ǘŜŀŎƘ ǘƘŜƳ ōŀǎƪŜǘōŀƭƭ ǎƪƛƭƭǎΦ 

 


